SUAA Board Meeting Minutes
February 3, 2015
10:30 a.m.
First Presbyterian Church

Those present:  Charles Gilbert, Penny Yunker, Jackie Richmond, Jackie Thompson, Sandy Nelson, Candy McLaughlin, Charlene Callison, Deckle McLean, Mike Pledge, Gil Belles, Patty Jones, Frances Hedblade, Nick Pano.

Vice President, Jackie Thompson, called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.  Motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the January 8, 2015 minutes.  The treasurer's report was reviewed.  Motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the report.

Announcements included the following.  The SURS Board election will be held in March.  The process was discussed.  The local board requested a review of the election candidates be sent to our chapter membership prior to the election. 

Membership/Recruiting Report-Jones reported there are 712 members in our local chapter as of December, 2014.  There was a discussion of updated contact information.

S.A.T.-Hedblade reported the following members have passed away in January, 2015:  Mary Hickens, January 13, 2015 and Richard Voss, January, 20, 2015.

WIU Human Resources Update-no report.

Legislative Report- Pano reported on the SURS election held in March.  A notice will be sent by the State SURS organization.  Our chapter will send an informational email about the election to our local membership.  He also reviewed the candidates running for the positions.  He reviewed requests from the Governor for decreased funding from the State of Illinois for State Universities.

Publication Report- Belles reported the next newsletter will be mailed in early April.

Foundation Report-Pledge reported the foundation audit report came back with no problems.

Technology Report- no report

UPI update- No report

[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business-Callison will have the April meal menu at the next meeting in April.  The treasurer requested a volunteer to audit the SUAA treasurer's books.  Gilbert and Lucas will audit the financial records of the chapter.  The president will appoint the nominating committee at the next meeting.  McLean and Pledge volunteered to serve on the committee.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. by general consensus. 

Jackie Richmond, Secretary


